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The return journey was made along the Swiss side of the 
Lake, and was even more beautiful than that of the morn- 
ing, especialIy when Mont Blanc showed roseate and lovely 
in the evening sunset, 

AN EXPRESSION OF GRATITUDE. 
As the Annual Meeting of the National Council of Nurses 

of Great Britain does not take place until November, 
the President felt sure that the visitors from Great Britain 
would wish to express their gratitude to Dr. and Mme. 
Rollier as soon as possible, ancl accordingly wrote to Dr. 
Rollier in their name. 

Letter to Dr, Rollier, 
DEAR Dn. ROLLIER, 

I am writing in the name of the National Council of 
Nurses of Great Britain to espress the warm appreciation 

Letter from Dr. Rollier. 
TO Mrs. E. G. FENWICK, 

President of the National Council of 
Nurses of Great Britain. 

DEAR MRS. FENwIcK,-Please accept my warmest 
thanks for your very kind letter and the cheque enclosed. 
I have been deeply touched with this donation which will 
be applied to  our charity work, and especially for an 
English patient. May I aslr you to kindly thank most 
heartily the members of the National Council of Nurses of 
Great Britain who so generously contributed to  this gift. 

Your visit here is one of our most pleasant memories. 
With renewed thanks and best regards, believe me, 

Leysin. 
Yours sincerely, 

A. ROLLIER. 

I I 
A SUN CURB CIALLEKY. 

of its members who visited Leysin, on July 31st, of the very 
great kindness and hospitality of yourself .and hlme. 
Rollier. W e  all realised the privilege of listening to your 
instruction and of seeing a little of the wonderful work 
there under your direction. We hope it may be the means 
of spreading still further a knowledge of the prophylactic 
and curative value of heliotherapy, and particularly of 
the social value of the treatnlent which you eniphasised 
in your intensely interesting lecture, and wtuch is perhaps 
not yet realised so much as its other aspects. 

I enclose a cheque for ,65 5s. which we hope you will 
XCePt as a small gift from the National Councll of Nurses 
of Great Britain t o  be applied in furtherance of your 
splendid and invaluable work for the world at  large. 

With cordial regards, 
I am, yours sincerely, 

BTHBL G. FENWICIC, Pvesident. 
The National Council of Nurses of Great Britain, 

39, Portland Place, London, W.I. 

THE BRITISH COLLEGE OF NURSES. 
Free Instruction. 

The President, Mrs. Bedford Fenwick, will hold two 
classes on I ‘  The Conduct of Business a t  Committee Meetings 
-How to  take a Chair, etc.,” on Tuesdays, October 11th 
and 18th, a t  39, Portland Place, London, W., at 5-30 p.m. 
Fellows and blenlbers wishing to attend will please 
notify the Secretary, British College of Nurses; at above 
address. 

The Obligation. 
Fellows and Members who have not yet taken the 

Ollligation and signed the College Roll are asked to com- 
municate with the Secretary, Miss G. R. Hale, R.R.C., noti- 
fying possible dates and times. 

The Club Room, 
The Club Room a t  39, Portland Place is now open to 

Fellows and Members from 11-6, and tea can be obtained 
between 4 and 6. 
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